
Louisiana PTA Annual General 
Membership Meeting Agenda 

Fontainebleau High School 
August 17, 2024 

 
Call to Order: Beth Maillho, LAPTA President  
 

Mission Statement: To make every child’s potential a reality by engaging and empowering families and  
communities to advocate for all children. 
 

Credentials and Attendance Report: Jennifer Hale, LAPTA VP of Leadership Development; Quorum 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Ashley Snell, LAPTA Treasurer 
 

VP of Affiliation Report: Philip Davis, LAPTA VP of Affiliation 
 

Membership Report: Peggy Mauer, LAPTA Membership Chair; Dues increase for National PTA 
 

President’s Report: New Annual Meeting date, future elections, award delivery, appointment of Minutes 
Committee, announcements 
 

Committee Reports 
 

Next Annual General Membership Meeting: August 23, 2025, in Shreveport at PTA Leadership Training 
 

Adjournment 

 
Louisiana PTA Annual General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Fontainebleau High School Cafeteria 
August 17, 2024 

 
The Annual General Meeting was called to order at 12:08 pm by Beth Maillho. The PTA Mission Statement was read 
aloud. There were 76 members in attendance and a quorum was present. See attached sign-in sheets. Beth 
Maillho appointed Amanda Allbritton Brady as secretary pro tem for the current meeting. 
 

• Affiliation Report presented by Philip Davis – In 2023, 51 units were 100% affiliated, 6 units were greater than 
50%, and 19 units were less than 50%. 
 

• Membership Report presented by Peggy Mauer – In 2023 there were 10,664 members. The 2024 goal is 11,000. 
 

• Treasurer's Report presented by Ashley Snell – Hancock Whitney balance $5924, CheddarUp balance $4609, and 
Raymond James investment balance $161,059 
 

• President’s Report presented by Beth Maillho – New annual meeting date will be in August alternating 
locations between the south and north of the state. The next annual meeting will be held on August 23, 2025 in 
Shreveport, LA. New officer added within the last year was VP of Affiliation, Phillip Davis. PTA contest awards 
will be delivered to students at their schools rather than at an annual event. 
 

A MOTION WAS MADE by Philip Davis and seconded to appoint Rosa Toliver, Shannon Ledoux, and 
Tonya Deville to the Minutes Committee to approve the minutes. MOTION PASSED by unanimous 
consent. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:14pm. 


